

RCIA

Our **RCIA** Group meets every Monday at 7.30pm in the Parish House at Quex Road.



We have Free Legal Advise Service here in Quex Road twice a month. If you would like to book an appointment, please call the Parish Office on **0207 624 1701**

Parish Councils Meetings

Both Parish Councils met last week and their discussions will be available next week on the notice boards in both churches.



The date for our **Summer Ball** is **Thursday June 25th** starting at 7pm.

To confirm a place please contact Juliet at the Parish House at Quex. Tickets are priced at £25 per person for the 4 course meal. Places are limited, so book early.



Our Young at Heart Club meets at the Mazenod **Community Centre** every Wednesday

from 11.30am till 3pm. Admission is still only £1 a week. This week we will have an afternoon in Prize Bingo and also celebrate Chinese New Year with a Chinese Buffet.

Mazenod Social Club & Community Centre

020 7624 5517

Manager: Anna Redmond **Assistant Manager: Mags Conway**

Opening Hours

Monday - Thursday: 5pm to Midnight Friday: 5pm to 1:30am Saturday: Noon to 1:30am Sunday: Noon to 10pm

Sat 25th Jan Paudi O'Shea in Lounge from 9:30pm +

Shaun Cuddy & his Band in Hall. Doors: 8pm. Band on: 9:30pm. Adm: £12

Mon 27th Jan **Ballroom of Romance with Pat Hayes** From 8:30pm

Sat 1st Feb Anton in Lounge from 9:30pm

Mon 3rd Feb Ballroom of Romance with Slim Attraction From 8:30pm

Slim Attraction in Lounge from 9:30pm + Argentine Tango Evening in Hall. This will be on every second Saturday throughout the year.

Sat 8th Feb

More info soon....

Mon 10th Feb Ballroom of Romance with Eugene Doonan From 8:30pm

> Sat 15th Feb Stevie Zee in Lounge from 9:30pm

From Sat 1st February, for 2 weeks there will be no wheelchair accessible or disabled toilets available due to refurbishment.

Oblate Parishes in Kilburn

Oblate Parishes in Kilburn Newsletter for Sunday January 26th 2020

Contact Details: Sacred Heart Parish House 0207 624 1701

Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish House 0207 624 2188 Email: parishomiquex@gmail.com

Web: oblateskilburn.com **3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time**



Filipino Community says thank you!

At the Filipino Mass last Sunday a special collection was taken up to help the victims of the recent volcano eruption in the Philippines. Many thanks to everyone who contributed over £1,500 to this very worthy cause.

Safeguarding Training

OBLATE MINISTRY

This Tuesday, January 28th, there will be a training session in safeguarding for all those engaged in any kind of ministry in our parishes here in Kilburn. It will begin at 7pm in the School Hall of St. Eugene's School and will be led by Dr. Luisa Bonnelli from the Convent of Jesus and Mary. Through the newsletter we encourage everyone in **BOTH** parishes to come along as we update ourselves in this very important topic. So, if you are involved as a volunteer or a paid member of staff, it is very important that you attend this session. Safeguarding is the job of EVERYONE. As well as safeguarding others, it is very important that we safeguard

ourselves!

Novena to Our Lady of Lourdes



Please try to join us in Quex Road for our annual Novena to Our Lady of Lourdes from **February** 3rd till 11th.

The Services will be held at 7pm

each night at Sacred Heart Church. The services will last no more than half an hour. You are invited to write petitions which will be placed at the statue in Lourdes. Our final night will be our Torchlight Procession around the Church on February 11th.

This Novena has been a long standing tradition at Quex Road and we hope that you can join us.

Funeral Notices

Kathleen Mccabe. Her Funeral service will be held on Wednesday 29th January at 10.30am at Hendon Cemetery Chapel. Followed with burial in the adjoining cemetery.

Patrick Burke. His body will be received on Tuesday January 28th and his funeral Mass will be on Wednesday January 29th at 12.15pm. Cremation will follow at West London Crematorium.

William Hosier. His funeral Mass will be celebrated on Tuesday 4th February at 12.15pm followed by a burial at East Finchley Cemetery

Charles Dupigny. His funeral Mass will be celebrated on Wednesday February 5th at 12.15pm followed by his burial at Kensal Rise.

Margaret Morrisey. Her funeral service will be held on Friday 7th February at 10am in St Mary's Catholic Chapel. Followed with burial in the adjoining cemetery.

Michael Carr. His Funeral Mass will be held on Tuesday 11th February at 12.15pm, followed by burial at Islington Cemetery.

Acknowledgements

Fr Mike Phelan would like to express his sincere gratitude to all that sympathised with him on the recent death of his sister *Theresa Hayes.* Fr Mike will say a private Mass for all your intentions.

The family of the late *Sean Duffy* would like to express their gratitude to all who sympathised with them on their recent bereavement. Special thanks to Fr Tom, for all the support he gave to the family. Mass has been offered for all your intentions on Sunday 16th February at 10am.

The family of the late *Margaret Holmes* would like to thank everyone for their kind support and prayers at her very sudden death. Ruth, her daughter, has requested that Mass be celebrated for all your intentions.

St Mary's Cemetery Mass

Our next Mass at St. Mary's Catholic Cemetery will be held on Monday February 3rd at 11am. All are welcome.

Sympathy

We extend our sincere sympathy to Fr Paschal Dillon on the death of his brother, Fr Ciaran Dillon during the week. His funeral took place at the Oblate Church in Inchicore, Dublin.

May he rest in peace.

Website updating

We are looking for a volunteer who has experience interested in the field of Website design to help us keep our Website updated and refreshed. It would take no more than an hour a week to keep the site refreshed and update all the good things that are happening in the Kilburn community.



Thanks
Many thanks to
the Confirmation
Group who

donated a huge amount of toiletries last Sunday to the Jesuit Refugee Service. All our donations will be delivered over the coming days.

English as a 2nd Language

Did you know that we offer classes in English as a second language here at Quex Road? The classes are held on a Tuesday morning from 10am till 12 noon in the Mazenod Community Centre. Please note the change in the venue!

Our **Porch Project** is open every Thursday at the Mazenod Centre from 5pm-7pm. We provide tea, coffee and a hot meal to anyone who is lonely or homeless. Many thanks to the Team of Volunteers.

Many thanks to all those who donated food to our foodbank here in Kilburn. As you can imagine, our supplies are running low again. If we haven't got it in, we can't give it out!

You are so generous!

If you are able to help us, would you consider bringing in stuff that doesn't

Carrier Bags

We are in need of used carrier bags for the foodbank in Quex Road so that we can distribute the food to those who come looking for help.



Lanzarote here we come!

The 52 travellers will be leaving Quex Road on Wednesday February

26th for a weeks holiday in Lanzarote. Details of the coach pick up time will be announced next week.

Youth Groups

Our 6th Class Youth Group meets on Friday at 3.30pm in the Parish House at Quex Road. This is an arts and crafts club. Contact Fr Terry
Our Saturday Club for young people and adults with additional needs meets in St. Eugene's School Hall every Saturday from 2pm-4pm.
Contact Maria at the Club

Credit Union

Do you know that we have our own branch of the Credit Union here in Kilburn? We are affiliated to London Capital Credit Union. Our volunteers run the branch here on a Monday from 6pm-8pm and on Tuesday from 9.15am-11am. Now that the Christmas is over, why not consider joining up and saving a few pound every week.

Sign Language Course

The Sign Language Course continues on Monday at Percy Road at 7pm. The group will sign at the 11.30am Mass in Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish on February 16th. Please come along to the Mass and join us in prayer.